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SAFE 
RESPECTFUL 
RESPONSIBLE 

Swim School 2017 

All participants in our Swim School benefitted greatly from their 
two weeks of swimming instruction and practise.  Everyone 
improved their stroke and execution of swimming during the 
swim school. 

Summer in Australia can be very dangerous for anyone who 
swims and plays in our waterways, so the more children that 
can swim with confidence while being in the water, the better. 

We hope that over the summer holidays, everyone can enjoy 
their water sports, have fun and stay safe. 



Principal’s Report 

Dear Parents, Carers and Students, 

I would like you all to know that I will be retiring at 

the end of this year. 

I will have fond memories of my time as School           

Counsellor at Wollondilly Pubic School. 

It has been a pleasure to work with you. Best   

wishes for the future. 

Elizabeth Pennings 

Welcome to week 8. We have a busy program coming to the end of the year so please 

keep up to date on the Facebook page, the app and the newsletter.  

Last Tuesday afternoon, our 2017 Captains and Vice-Captains, Miss Bright, Mr Armstrong and 

myself attended the Mayoral Reception at the Council Chambers. Paul, Kaylah, Caitlyn and  

Lachlan were recognised for their outstanding leadership throughout 2017 by the Mayor of         

Goulburn Mulwaree Council and their fellow student leaders.  

Congratulations and thank you for your work this year. 

On Monday we recognised the sporting champions in our school. Congratulations to over 100  

recipients of outstanding achievement in sport, well done. Congratulations to Clint who was the 

recipient of the Premiers Sporting Challenge Award, congratulations.  

The Schools Presentation Evening is on Tuesday  5 December at 6:30pm at the Goulburn          

Workers’ Club.  All students are expected to attend.  The event is alcohol free.  We will be       

showcasing our excellent achievements during the year of 2017. 

Carols by Candlelight will be held in the school grounds on Friday 8 December                         

commencing at 5pm.  There will be a sausage sizzle provided by the P & C as well as 

Christmas themed events and festivities.  We hope to see you there. 

Vicki Stokes                                                                                                                                              

Principal 

Carols by Candlelight 

Friday 8 December, in the schoolgrounds 

at 5pm 

Come along,enjoy a sausage sizzle,  

singing and Christmas festivities. 
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ENROL NOW FOR KINDERGARTEN 2019                                                                

- existing WPS families 

We are now taking in area enrolments for our               

Kindergarten children commencing in 2019.  If you are 

an existing  “in area” family currently at Wollondilly 

Public School and are enrolling a child for 2019, please 

request an Application to enrol form, from the school 

office, for you to  complete. 

ORIENTATION PROGRAM FOR STUDENTS STARTING                         

KINDERGARTEN IN 2018 

WELCOME TO WOLLONDILLY PUBLIC SCHOOL 

The last Kinder Orientation for 2017 was held last              

Wednesday 22 November.    Our Kinder cohort for 2018 

looks set to have a great year with lots of exciting classroom 

and playground activities that they will be participating in. 

All kinder start times for school and Best Start Assessment 

times, will be advised by letter in Week 10 of this term.   

Please contact the School Office if you require more             

information regarding the start times and dates for 2018. 

My Christmas poem by Hannah Blay 4/5T 

Santa comes with heaps of toys, 

Boys don’t get any because they make noise. 

Girls are quiet, they love the fun, 

They love presents, then Christmas is done. 

When Christmas is done, they get sad, 

And the next day after, they go mad. 

 

The Dog/Cat poem by Halayna 

Gallaway 4/5T 

Cats and dogs don’t get along, 

But Christmas comes and all goes wrong. 

Baubles fall off the tree, 

Many troubles for all to see. 

People hide in their rooms, 

Away from cats that are the doom. 

Dogs bark, they love to play, 
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School notes are available to download and print from our school  

website, if you happen to misplace or lose your original copy. We will 

no longer be reprinting copies of original notes already sent home.               

Wollondilly Public School   link…..http://www.wollondill-

p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ Notes can be found in the “ W.P.S Notes”  

tab in the menu at the top of the screen. 

       Lost Property  

STUDENT BANKING                                                       

is every Tuesday morning                                                                                            

(9am to 9.25am)  at the Canteen.                                                                  

See Tracy (in the Canteen)                                                 

for more information. 

 

As the end of the year draws closer, the weather has been warming up and the collection of lost clothing items 

seems to have multiplied.  

If you think your supply of school jumpers has depleted, please encourage your child/ren to check for their missing 

pieces OR pop in and have a look for yourself. The lost items are on the seats in both covered ways.  

Most of the lost items are school jumpers/jackets.  While we are phasing in a fabulous new uniform, the school   

jumper will still be part of the school uniform.  

Written on behalf of ALL the forgotten possessions. 



3-6D & Bournda Environmental Education Centre 

3-6D joined with Bournda EEC (BEEC) 

(Julie Donne and Canberra Region Joint 

Organisation (CBJRO) and Goulburn  

Mulwaree Council (Hannah Cotton) to do 

a Waste Management Audit of               

Wollondilly.  We identified that we could 

reduce the waste by recycling food scraps 

and applied for a “Working with Waste” 

grant and won for our council region. 

Fiona Landford and Sally Cullen 



Purple STARRS Cards  Positive           Be-

haviour in the playground                                       
 Dates for your Diary 

TERM 4 2017 

Thursday 30 

November  

Week 8 

Year 6 Farewell at the           

Goulburn Workers Club,  

(6pm till 9pm). 

Tuesday 5   

December 

Week 9 

Presentation Evening at the 

Goulburn Workers Club,  

commences at 6:30pm sharp. 

Wednesday 6 

December 

Week 9 

P & C Dinner Meeting                

commences at 6:30pm at the 

Tatts Goulburn.  Please RSVP 

Cassie on 0402 156 990 by 

Tuesday 5 December, if you 

will be attending. 

Friday 8     

December 

Week 9 

Carols by Candlelight in the 

school grounds commences 

at 5pm.  Sausage sizzle, 

songs and Santa. 

Monday 11 & 

Tuesday 12 

December 

Week 10 

Stage 2  (Years 3 & 4) Taronga 

ZoosnooZ Overnight             

Excursion.  Sleep over at  

Taronga Zoo, Sydney. 

Friday 15     

December  

Week 10 

Last day of school for all   

students. Please stay safe 

and enjoy Christmas and the 

holidays. 

 
2018 

Tuesday 30 

January            

Week 1 

Students in Years 1 to 6              

return to school for the start 

of the 2018 school year.            

Best Start Assessments for           

Kindergarten 2018. 

Wednesday 31 

January,            

Week 1 

Best Start Assessments for 

Kindergarten 2018. 

Thursday 1 

February,  

Week 1 

Kindergarten 2018             

commences school.  Stato be 

advised by mail. 

Friday 13 April 

Week 11 

Term 1 concludes today with 

school resuming for              

students on Tuesday 1 May. 

It’s not OK to be away 
It’s not great to be late  

                                                                              

A reminder that school                 

commences at 9.25 am                                                          

and concludes at 

3.25pm. 

Hamish Chesterfield 2S Hudson McClelland 2S Brock Thomas 2S 

Bailey Ginn 2S Gordon Tallis 2S  

   

Katie Fredericks 2S Mischa Leupin 2S Ollie Lockman 2S 

Harrison Sully 2S Harrison Walsh 1W Jeremy Morris 1W 

Jack Burgess 1W Tireece Nguyen KAB Taylor Swift KAB 

   

Emity Harrison 1W Aiden Munce 1W Cody Munce 1W 

Brylee Beilby 1W Caitlyn Dunn 1W Charlie Rigney 1W 

Zoey Xia 1W Oliver Naismith 1W Sophie Hunt KAB 

Grace Dowling KAB Amanta Joe KAB Yzabelle Cordingley 

Jake Fredericks KAB Nash Lockman KAB  

6 PB Cards 

12 PB Cards 

Term 4 2017-Assemblies -                                                        

commencing at 12:30pm in the School Hall 

18 PB Cards 

Guitar and vocal lessons with Polly- Contact Polly at https:// 

www.facebook.com/pollysrocknroll/ OR TEXT ONLY Polly’s guitar 

and Vocal school on 0421 160 674 

Violin, cello & viola lessons with Geoff -  For information about   

lessons, costs and instrument hire, please contact Geoff on 0432 

314 376 or mail@s-r.id.au. 

Piano lessons with Miriam –  If you are interested or have any   

further enquiries, please contact Miriam on 0402 548 760 

Private Music Lessons Available at 

Wollondilly 

Wollondilly is very pleased to have 3 music tutors offering their services 

at our school.  Lessons have proven to be very popular, with students 

from Kindergarten to Year 6 taking up piano, violin and guitar this term.   

Week Date Class Item 

8 Friday 1 Dec 5/6K 

9 Friday 8 Dec 2S 

10 Friday 15 Dec PB 18  K-6 whole 

STUDENT BANKING                                                       

is every Tuesday morning                                                                                            

(9am to 9.25am)  at the Canteen.                                                                  

See Tracy (in the Canteen)                                                 

for more information. 

mailto:mail@s-r.id.au





